## Transport for NSW



# Blackwall Road intersection upgrades at Allfield and Farnell Roads

### Submissions report now online

Transport for NSW | July 2022

The NSW Government is providing up to \$19 million in funding to improve travel times, reliability and safety for all road users on the Woy Woy Peninsula by upgrading key intersections. Transport for NSW is progressing planning for the Blackwall Road intersections at Allfield and Farnell Roads.

The proposed intersection upgrades would improve journey times, manage traffic congestion and improve road user safety. Some key features of the upgrades include providing traffic lights at Farnell Road, a new shared cycle and pedestrian path along Farnell Road and closing the approach of Allfield Road to Blackwall Road from the east.

An environmental assessment was carried out to identify the potential impacts of the proposed intersection upgrades and activities to reduce them. Stakeholders and the community were invited to provide their feedback between Wednesday 17 November 2021 and Wednesday 22 December 2021. We would like to thank everyone who took the time to provide feedback.

#### Community feedback

A total of 20 submissions were received with the main comments relating to property access, redirection of traffic, potential increases in congestion, the proposed closure of Farnell Road (west) and Allfield Road approaching the signals from the east and concerns regarding loss of on street parking.

We have published a submissions report summarising the community comments, our responses and details of the decision. The report can be viewed at **nswroads.work/blackwall**.

#### Next steps

Subject to funding approval, construction of the project would be expected to start in late 2023 and take about two years to complete. We will keep the community updated as work progresses.

#### Contact

If you have any questions, please contact our Project Manager, Anthony Samuelson 0475 970 752 or email anthony.samuels@transport.nsw.gov.au.



If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on **131 450** and ask them to call us on 0475 970 752

transport.nsw.gov.au Page 1 of 1